
  

 
 
 
 

Staff Report 
 Agenda Item No. D-2 
 
 
 

To: City of Imperial Planning Commission 
 

From: Lisa Tylenda, Planner 
 

Date: February 8, 2019 
 

Subject: Similar Land Use Determination – Manufacturing of Cannabinoid Oil 
from Hemp Biomass within I-1 General Industrial Zones  

 
 
Background 
 

 
 
 
As of December 20, 2018 the Hemp Farming Act of 2018 became law. Within this act, 
Hemp was removed from the “Schedule I Controlled Substances” list and was re-
categorized as an ordinary agricultural commodity and its provisions have been 
incorporated into the 2018 United States Farm Bill. Badlands Provisions has applied to 
allow the use of a “Hemp Biomass Extraction facility” located at 520 Aten Road; 



Staff Report to the Planning Commission 
Similar Land Use Determination (19-01) 

 

Page 

2 
 

Imperial, CA. The property is located in an I-1(General Industrial Zone). This type of 
use is not listed within the City of Imperials Industrial Zoning Ordinance.  
 
The cannabinoid extraction process will consist of a cyro-ethanol loop extraction 
method, which is a method of Chromatography that involves subzero temperatures 
which result in food grade product materials. Due to the process involving ethanol and 
resulting in food grade products, staff is comparing this use and methodology to the 
following conditionally permitted use in the Industrial Zoning Ordinance: 

 
“24.07.120 (A)(8.) Citrus products manufacturing, including frozen foods” 

 
The Zoning Code is written such that only those uses listed are allowed to be located 
within the specific zones, but a Classification of Use Determination would allow the 
Planning Commission to determine whether or not a proposed use is similar to, or not 
more detrimental than a use that is already permitted. The Planning Commission must 
also look at whether or not currently permitted uses would be compatible to the 
proposed use. Allowed uses in the I-1 zone are typically “clean” and light industrial uses 
and would create minimal impacts to the proposed Hemp Extraction Facility.  
 
Therefore, Staff recommends that the Planning Commission find that the proposed 
Hemp Extraction Facility is similar to a conditionally permitted use within an I-1 zone. 
 
Environmental 
 
The proposed project is not subject to the California Environmental Quality Act. 

 

Attachments 
• Business Plan 
• Extraction Equipment Details 






















